
17 House Ave, Mangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

28 July 2021 

 

Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula, Ni Hau, Namaste,  Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, 

Fakalofa, Lahi Atu, Vinaka, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Hola, Huan Ying, Bonjour, Sagutom, Konichiwa,  

Guten Tag, Здравствуйте  

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

T3 
1 

26 
 

27  
 

28 29 
Waterlea Welcome 
Assembly  9.15am 
 

30 

2 AUGUST 2 
Cook Island Language 
Week  

3 
Interschool Soccer - Boys 
Massey Park (No Rain 
Date) 

4 5 
Interschool Soccer - Girls 
Massey Park 

6 

3 9 10 
Rm 8 & 9 Local Kayak 
9am – 2:30pm 

11 
Rm 5 & 6 Local Kayak 
9am – 2:30pm 
Middle School Ambury 
Farm Trip 9-11.30am 

12 
Interschool Soccer -Girls 
Rain Date 

13 
MANA Assembly and 
PTA Bake Sale 2pm 

4 16  
Puberty Plus Parent 
Info Evening 6.30pm 

17 
Rm 7 & 10 Local Kayak 
9am – 2:30pm 

18 
Year 5 & 6 Positive Puberty 
Plus 

19 
 
 
 

20 

5 23 24 25 26 
Playhouse Theatre 
“Rumpelstiltskin” 
 

27 

6 30 
New Entrant Cohort 
Starts 
Board Meeting 7pm 

31 
Rm 7, 9, 10 Pool Snorkel 
9.30-2pm 

SEPTEMBER 1 
Rm 5, 6, 8 Pool Snorkel 
9.30-2pm 
Middle School Matuhake 
Show 

2 3 
PTA Sausage Sizzle 

7 6 
Tonga Language Week  

7 
Interschool Rugby Aorere 
Park 
 

8 9 10 

8 13 14 15 16 17 
Middle School Cross 
Country 9.30-11am 
Senior School Cross 
Country 11.30-1pm 

9 20 21 22 23 
Student Led Conferences 
2-7pm (School finishes 
early at 1.15pm) 
 

24 
PTA Casual Clothes Day 

10 27 
Tuvalu Language 
Week 
 

28 29 30 OCTOBER 1 
Term 1 Ends 3pm 



Welcome to Term 3 and we hope you and your 

tamariki had a good break. If you’ve had an 

opportunity to visit some of our classrooms you will 

notice they are looking sharper with their new carpet 

and some even have new heat pumps. We have 

other refurbishments to our school  planned 

throughout the year and this includes the interior 

and exterior painting of the whole school. Thanks to 

all those who helped in shifting the furniture 

including some of our staff, parents, tamariki and 

students of St Peter's College-it was a great team 

effort that happened in a short timeframe.  

 

Last night we had a speaker from Netsafe talk to a 

group of about 40 parents about helping our 

tamariki to be safer online. My big takeaway from 

the discussion is how important it is for adults to 

develop an understanding as to what activities 

tamariki like doing and are motivated to do online. 

This understanding is developed by good parenting- 

be open to talk, listen and monitor our children. 

Some helpful hints were shared and overall the 

feedback from parents was that the session was 

really helpful. Netsafe has a parent toolkit and I’ve 

shared the link to this for you to have a look at. 

They are also really keen to be contacted by 

parents if you have any particular worries, concerns 

or questions. We will hold another parent evening 

with Netsafe before the end of the year so don’t 

worry if you missed out last night. https://

www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/

Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf  

 

 

 

Tomorrow we have our Waterlea Welcome and we 

look forward to welcoming our new tamariki and 

whanāu at 9.15am in the David Lange Hall.  

 

Andrea Jamieson - Principal 

 

Proposed changes to the Royal Oak Intermediate 

(ROI) School Zone 

Just a reminder of the proposed changes to the 

Royal Oak Intermediate School Zone which could 

potentially impact some of our families who are 

thinking of enrolling their children in the future. The 

consultation process has been extended and now 

closes at the end of the week-  July 30, 2021. Click 

the link provided to make a submission. Even 

though the Royal Oak zone is changing, Waterlea 

School zone is not changing for our children 

intending to attend here. 

 

https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/

royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/

intro/?

fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nv

M89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc  

 

Wet and Muddy Children 

Could you please provide a change of clothes in 

you child’s bag in case they get wet or muddy in this 

rainy weather. This applies to all ages - especially 

those tamariki who like to play sports on the field. 

We are unable to supply a change of clothes to all 

the children who get dirty so if they don’t have any 

spares they will need to stay in their wet and muddy 

clothes. Thanks for your help. 

 

2022 Dates 

Term 1—Wednesday 2 February to Thursday 14 April (2 February Wānanga Day Meetings, 3 February first full 

day of school) 

Term 2—Monday 2 May to Friday 8 July 

Term 3—Monday 25 July to Friday 30 September 

Term— 4  Monday 17 October to Tuesday 13 December 

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf
https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/intro/?fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nvM89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc
https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/intro/?fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nvM89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc
https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/intro/?fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nvM89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc
https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/intro/?fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nvM89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc
https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/royal-oak-sir-douglas-bader-proposals/consultation/intro/?fbclid=IwAR3ts5Y6MTsiLwYrvyeYDHbMqB3uN2nvM89XZbm3BaR0SWkLkHc0NHRPDuc


Important Reminders for the New Term 

Starting Times and Lateness 

Classrooms officially open from 8.30am. Children 

are not to be at school any earlier than this as there 

is no one to supervise them. If you need your child 

to be at school earlier please sign them into the 

before school care - sKids. 

Please ensure your child has arrived at school well 

before the 8.50 bell so that they have time to get 

settled and catch up with friends.  

If your child arrives at school late (after the second 

bell at 9am) they need to go straight to the office so 

that they can write their name down and get a late 

card to give to their teacher. This is because the roll 

may have already been taken for the day and we 

need to account for every child. 

School finishes at 3pm - please ensure your child is 

collected by 3.15pm.  

 

Early Leaving 

If you need to take your child out early please do not 

go straight to their classroom. Fill out the early 

leaving form from the office first. This helps to keep 

everyone safe and accounted for. If you do not have 

an early leaving form for your child their teacher will 

not be able to release them to your care. 

 

Absences 

When a child is to be absent from school, it is your 

responsibility to let the school know -  you can 

choose one of the following options: 

-Send a note to the office explaining the absence 

-Ring and leave a message on 636 4233 

-Email: reception@waterlea.school.nz 

-Website: send a message through  

www.waterlea.school.nz 

-App: use KC Connect to register the absence 

 

Please state the child’s name, class and the reason 

for the absence eg medical, holiday, other reasons. 

If a child is unaccounted for in the morning we will 

be following up with a text or phone call.—please 

respond with the information above. 

EZ Lunches 

Parents can order from the EZ Lunch service every 

Monday, Wednesday and Thursday. Please see the 

flyer attached. 

Please remember to let your child know that they 

are receiving a lunch that day so that they know to 

pick it up from the hall kitchen.  

 

Car Safety at the School Gate and Fast Drop Off 

Please keep safe when dropping off/picking up your 

children at school. Please ensure you park in a safe 

manner and do not park on the yellow lines or in the 

middle of the road—this creates a major hazard to 

our children and families. 

The length or road outside the school from the office 

to the hall is a “Fast Drop Off Zone” before school—

this helps the flow of traffic and reduces congestion. 

Please do not park the car there and leave your 

vehicle—your goodbyes, hugs, kisses and bag 

packing can be done at home to help with the fast 

drop off. 

Thanks also for not parking in the Sir Keith Park 

reserved mobility car park outside the hall. Our 

parents in those classes have to walk their children 

to class and they often have car seats and extra 

bags to carry—thanks for respecting this reserved 

park. 

 

Before and After School Care 

sKids is our before and after school care provider. 

From Term 1 2021 sKids Waterlea is using a new 

booking system, Enrolmy! There are no rollover 

bookings so if you'd like your child/ren to attend 

please jump online https://www.skids.co.nz/book-

with-us/ and book now! 

 

Lost Property 

Please ensure all your child’s uniform and 

belongings are named. Lost property is located in 

the hall foyer. Special/valuable items brought to 

school should be kept at the office. 

 

 






